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NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Board Agenda Memo 

 
 
MEETING DATE: December 17, 2019 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: David A. Garcia, Jr., Solid Waste Program Manager 
 
SUBJECT: Resolution to Award the Contract for the 2019 McCourtney Road Landfill West 

Ditch Drainage Improvements to Edward T. Navickis, for a total amount not to 
exceed $49,390  

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Approve the attached Resolution  
 
FUNDING:  This contract impacts the Fiscal Year 2019/20 Solid Waste Western Budgets.  There is no impact 
to the General Fund.  
 
BACKGROUND: On September 24, 2019, the Nevada County Board of Supervisors adopted Resolution No. 
19-526 that approved the plans, specifications and cost estimate for the subject project and instructed the 
Nevada County Purchasing Division to advertise for bids. The bid was advertised in accordance with the Public 
Contract Code and posted on the County’s ePurchasing website and bid notifications were emailed to 
appropriate firms.  
 
The bids were opened on October 25, 2019, and are listed below: 
 

Bidder 
1. Edward T. Navickis                                                  $44,900 
2. Southwest General Engineering, Inc.                       $52,740 
3. Deschaine Enterprises, Inc.                                      $72,500 
4. All American Construction, Inc.                            $117,700 
      Engineer’s Estimate                                                $34,000 

 
No bid protests were received. It is recommended that the contract be awarded to the low bidder, Edward T. 
Navickis, at the bid price of $44,900.00, plus a 10% contingency of $4,490.00, for a total of $49,390.00. 
 
This project includes preparation for and construction of 500 feet of shallow concrete V-ditch in an existing 
roadside drainage swale. Once the drainage is properly lined water will flow into the storm water collection 
system and safely leave the site. Work is scheduled to begin in January of 2020, and be completed within 10 
working days, as allowed for in the contract.  
 
Item Initiated by: David A. Garcia, Jr., Solid Waste Program Manager 
Approved by: Trisha Tillotson, Director of Public Works  
TT:DG:kk  
Submittal Date:  November 15, 2019 

Sean Powers 
Community Development Agency Director 

 
 

 

 
    

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Trisha Tillotson 
Director of Public Works 
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